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1. INTENDED TFIURSDAY FILING DATE: May 13, 2010 
2. RBQUESTED COUNCIL AGBNDA DATE: May 19,2010 (Tirne Certain Already Set) 
3. CONTACT NAMB & NUMIìER: Jeramy Pafton, 823-6961 
4. PLACE ON: CONSENT X IIEGULAR 
5. IìUDGET IMI'ACT STATBMNNT ATTACHBD: Y N XNiA 
6. (3) 0R.IGrNAL COptBS Ol- CONTRACTS AppItOVEn AS TO IIOIIM BY CITY ATTOIìNEY 
ATTACHED: Yes No X N/A 

BACKGIIOUND/ANALYSIS
 
Oregon State Law requires the Mayor to convenc the City's budget committee to receive the Mayor's
 
Message. ln the City ol'Portland, City Council is the buclget committee. The Mayor will colvene Council as
 
the budget cotnmittee at the regular May 19 Couricil meeting and will submit the Mayor's Message, attache<i
 
1o this merllo, as a report. 'l'he Mayol will then continue the buclget committee meeting to Thursclay,May 20,
 
at 6:30 PM, when a public hearing will be held on the Ploposecl Buclget. Financial Planning has providecl a
 
script Iòr the Mayor to reacl fì'om during the May 19 Council meeting. Commissiolers will receive copies of
 
the Proposed Buclget document before May 19.
 

Legal lssues:
 
OIìS 294.401 requires the City's buclget committee to holcl one or more meetings to receive the Mayor's
 
Message, to accept public commeut ou the Proposed Budget, ¿rnd to approve the Proposed lluclget witli or
 
withotlt changes. City Council, sitting as the budget committee, will hold three ¡reetings on the þ-Y 2010-1 1
 

Proposecl Budget. On May 19, the committee will accept the Mayol's Message. On May 20,the committee
 
will holcl a public hearing on the Proposecl Budget. Finally the committee will approve the buclget, with any
 
cltangcs. on May 2(r.
 

Controversial Issucs:
 
Delivery ol'the Mayor's Message to the budget committee is not controversial.
 

Citizen Participation :
 

Although m¿ury citizens participatecl in the development o1 the Proposed Buclget, there was no citizep
 
participation in the preparation of'the Mayor's Message.
 

Art Ec¡ual Opportunity EntpkD¡er 



Link to Current City PolÍcics:
 
Although the Proposed Budget was shaped by a number of city policies, tllere are no city policies governing
 
the preparatiotr ancl acceptance of the Mayor's Message.
 

Other Governmcnt¿rl Participa tion : 

None 

FINANCIAL IMIÌACT
 
The Mayor's Message has no hnancial irnpact.
 

RECOMM ENDATION/ACTION IìEQUESTET)
 
lntroduce the Mayor's Message as a report to Council anclplace it on Council Calenclar for May 19,2010.
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Mayor's Message
 

Office of Mayor Sam Adams
 
City of Portland
 

This is the second budget that I have the privilege of presenting as Mayor. The City is still 
dealing with the effects of the worst global recession in more than a generation. The Great 
Recession has impacted Portlanders in many ways: higher unemployment, lower home 
values, and Iess economic security. My priorities outlined in this budget remain fbcused on 
returning the City to full prosperity, shoring up funding for core City services, suppofting 
the most vulnerable in our community, and keeping all Portlanders safe and secure in their 
jobs, homes, and neighborhoods. 

Addressing the City's Financial Challenges 

Starting in late 2008 it was clear that our City was going to face the worst recession in 
decades. In addition to declining business license and other local rcvenues, the City had 
many ongoing programs and positions that were being funded with one-time r€venue, 
creating a "shadow obligation" for the City to fund in the future. Considering these risks 
and factors, we stalted preparing early: 

As Mayor-elect, I worked with the City Council to make mid-year reductions in fall 2008 
in anticipation of declining revenues. 

For the FY 2009-10 budget development process, we asked bureaus to propose 
prograrnmatic reductions of up to 5 percent, most of which wele included in the final 
Adopted budget. 

During the current fiscal year, we have continuously monitored and made adjustments to 
bureau spending based on the latest available data, allowing us to stay ahead ofthe financial 
crisis and avoid deeper, rnore damaging cuts. 

In April, I irnplemented a citywide hiring freeze, directed bureaus to slow down all 
discretionary spending, and asked bureaus to find additional personnel savings, either fr.orn 
existing vacancies or from holding future positions vacant. 

At the start of the FY 2010-1 I budget process, I asked public safety bureaus to pr.epare 2olo 
reductions, and non-public safety bureaus to prepare 40lo reductions. These reductions, on 
top ofthe actions noted above, will produce enough savings to balance the General Fund 
and create sorne lirnited one-tilne resources that can be reprogrammed to the City's highest 
priority services. 
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Mayor's Message 

Finally, I asked bureaus to be creative in terms of realignrnents and efficiencies that could 
save money without reducing services. And I asked thern to consider new revenue sources, 
so long as they did not impact the City's most vulnerable populations. 

Public Input and Stakeholder Involvcment 

For the second year, I asked bureaus to rank each discrete program and service they provide 
based on the program's relationship to the bureau's mission and its supporl fi'om the 
community. This process provides valuable insight into each bureau's operations, and 
forces bureaus to weigh each proposed reduction against the alternatives and make strategic 
cuts in services. While programmatic cuts are always difficult, this approach ensured the 
protection of core City programs and services. 

Bureaus also continued with the Budget Advisory Committee (BAC) process. These 
committees include management, labor, custorners, and internal and external stakeholders. 
They review the bureau's draft budget request, weigh in on the program and service 
rankings, and provide input on the proposed reductions. 

Finally, the city held three community forurns, where we gathered specific input from 
Pofiland residents. The feedback Portlanders provided helped us prioritize selvices and 
focus on specific areas for itnprovement as well as areas that could be cut. We also 
conducted an extensive public information and survey process in order to statistically 
validate the input that was received at the community forums. Small groups, such as 
neighborhood coalitions and advocacy groups, were also given an opportunity to host 
Budget I 0l sessions with their members, where lnembers could both learn more about the 
city budgeting process as well as provide feedback and input about the programs that are 
most impoftant to them. 

M¡.voR's Arpno¿.cn 

In building next year's budget, I had four key goals: 

l. .Keep the City on a sound financial footing to weather the economic downturn. 

2. Protect essential City functions, such as public safety and infrastructure, and increase 
funding to help those most in need through mental health programs and housing 
assistance. 

3. Make strategic investments to fuel a more equitable economic recovery. 

4. Continue my efforts to increase bureau accountability and track bureau performance to 
ensure constant irnprovernent and positive results. 

Weathering the Economic Downturn 

Balancing the FY 2010-l I budget meant cutting ongoing General Fund spending by $5.3 
million, or roughly 1.4 percent. In addition, the City has a number of important one-time 
funded progralns that I believe are necessary to continue, such as housing and shelter 
seLvices, public safety programs aimed at reducing "quality of life" clirnes, and econolnic 
development funding that will aid in the City and the region's recovery. 

My budget keeps the City on a sound financial footing through a combination of 
administrative efficiencies and reductions in programs and services. Of the reductions, just 
over half come fror¡ administrative savings rather than programmatic cuts. Although some 
of the cuts will result in lost programs, by making prudent reductions, rny budget ensul'es 
that City spending is sustainable into the future. My budget is not only balanced for FY 
2010-1 1, it is also balanced over the entire five-year fbrecast as required by Council policy. 
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Mavor's Messaoe 

Finally, my budget does not use the General Fund reserves, which rernain at 10 percent of 
General Fund revenues, Although the economic triggers have been met that would 
authorize Council use of the reserves, I did not propose tapping those reserves for two 
reasons: 

l. 	We may not have seen the bottom of the recession in tenns of City revenues, and
 
making prudent reductions now will keep us on a sustainable fiscal path;
 

2. 	Our General Fund reserves are key to our ability to maintain the highest unlimited tax 
obligation bond rating possible, and jeopardizingthat rating, which was recently 
reafftnned by Moody's Investors Service, could cause the City's borrowing costs to rise. 

Protecting Essential City Functions and Helping Those in Need 

My budget protects core city services while also helping those most in need during this 
economic crisis: 

o 	 Restores funding to keep a fire station open; 

o 	 Maintains funding for two fire rescues that would otherwise have been cut; 

o 	 Fully funds the CHIERS program and supports Multnomah County's sobering station; 

o 	 Funds a prostitution rehabilitation and transition effort; 

o 	 Funds the City's Service Coordination Team, which has shown positive rcsults in 
reducing recidivism among those who commit quality of life crimes; 

o 	 Invests $ L3 million to increase shelter bed capacit¡ especially for the high-demand 
women's shelter facilities; 

o 	 Allocates $2.5 million for the Portland Housing Bureau to meet incrcased demand for 
shelter services, rcnt assistance, and access services; 

o 	 Contributes $50,000 to the Oregon Food Bank as they work to combat our region's 
record level ofhunger and food insecurity; 

o 	 Invests $540,000 to increase capacity to provide mental health services. 

r Continues assistance for low-income tax preparation ($75,000), which provides an 
economic boost to the region by increasing federal tax returns. 

Making Strategic Investments for a More Equitable Recovery 

My budget invests in key programs that will help local businesses grow and create jobs, as 
well address inequities in our comrnunity by supporting education and acadernic 
achievement: 

o 	 Directs the Podland Development Commission to leduce opelating and administrative 
costs by 12.5% (54.0 million) and increase business finance progratns, redevelopment 
loans and storefront grants by $5.6 rnillion in Urban Renewal Areas across the city; 

o 	 Supports economic development initiatives including $500,000 to roll out the 
N ei gh borh o od M ain Street Rev italization pro gram ; 

r 	 Allocates $388,000 to continue investing in targeted, cluster-driven developrnent and 
recruitment effofts; 

e 	 Contributes $500,000 towards the Summer Youth Connect scholarship plogram; 

r 	 Commits $425,000 to Sumrner Youth Connect jobs, serving 1,650 students county­
wide; 
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Mayor's Message 

Increasing Bureau Accountability 

Again this year, I asked bureaus to put together a Bureau Baseline and a Program Summary 
Template. Togetheq these documents provide Council and citizens with a broad overview 
of each City bureau, its programs, and key performance measures. These documents 
increase transparency for our citizens by showing exactly what they are buying with their 
tax dollars, and holding bureaus accountable for meeting their goals. These documents ale 
posted online with my Proposed Budget. 

My budget also includes bureau Service and Performance Improvernent plans, which list 
three key areas each bureau has identified that need improvement and how those 
itnprovements will be realized. This is the second year for this requirement, and bureaus are 
required to show progress against last year's plan. 

Coxcr-usroN 
I want to commend all the hardworking Portlanders - citizens and City employees alike ­
who participated in our community budget forums, employee budget forulns, and other 
outreach effofts. With your input and feedback, we have been able to focus this budget on 
the programs and services that matter most to you. 

National studies have shown that many cities have responded to the economic crisis with 
deep program cuts and delays and cancellations ofcapital projects. Portland is rejecting that 
trend. The city has made modest, prudent program reductions and has made every effoft to 
fast-track capital projects that create jobs and positive economic returns to the city. 

Portland will weather this economic storm. We are positioned to lead the nation in the green 
revolution and reap the economic rewards - living-wage jobs, new business ventules and 
increased prosperity - of our sustainability leadership. But, we will only be able to lead if we 
continue to support all our citizens in their individual efforts to make a better life for 
themselves. 

In these uncertain and fìnancially trying times, this is a budget that gets to the heart of 
equity. It is a budget guided by both empathy and common sense. By investing in programs 
that most serve those with the greatest need, we are looking out for our most vulnerable 
neighbors - resident, business owner, or student. These basic needs are at the core ofthis 
budget. 

Thank you, 

,44../t 
Sam Adarns 

Mayor 
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Office of Mayor Sarn Ad¿rms 

(litrr of Portlancl 

Convening Budget Committee 

I am convening the Budget Committee for the purpose of receiving 
the budget message. Committee members received copies of the 
budget document yesterday. 

This budget is the product of months of work by the City Council, 
community advisors and residents, our bureau stafÏs, and the Offîce 
of Management and Finance. I believe it meets our shared goals of 
returning the City to full prosperity, shoring up funding for core City 
services, supporting the most vulnerable in our community, and 
keeping all Portlanders safe and secure in their jobs, homes, and 
neighborhoods. 

I want to again thank my colleagues on the Council, and everyone in 
our community, for helping shape this budget. 

This meeting of the Budget Committee is continued to Thursday, 
May 20 at 6:30 PM at University Park Community Center, where we 
will hear public testimony on the budget. University Park 
Community Center is located at 9009 N Foss Ave. I look fbrward to 
seeing you all there. 

. I am no\ry reconvening this group as the City Council. 

Mayor's Script, 5119 9:30 AM, Page 1 of I 
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Transmit Mayor's message for FY 2010-11 proposed budget (Mayor convenes 
Council as the Budget Committee) 

MAY 19 2010 

FI.AOEÐ Ohg FII"E 

Filed 

La'Vonne Griffin-Valade 
A\uditor of the Cify of Portland 

Bìy_ 

COMMISSIONERS VOTED 
AS FOLLOWS: 

YEAS NAYS 

I.Fntz 

2. Fish 

3. Saltzman 

4. Leonard 

Adams 


